
There are many exciting things happening at 
Pomeroy College of Nursing as we begin a new academic 
year. We recently welcomed 73 new students to our 
traditional, weekday program. They are settling into their 
classes now and have started their first clinical experiences 
at the Hospital. I love the energy and excitement that a new 
cohort of students brings to our campus. 

Our “Degree in Three” students started this semester at 
Le Moyne College. We look forward to welcoming twenty 

students to our campus in January. These students will earn an associate degree 
from Pomeroy College of Nursing and a bachelor’s degree from Le Moyne in 
three (3) years. 

We received approval in early September from the NY State Education 
Department to revise our curriculum. We are now offering our Evening/
Weekend option in 16 months. This program option allows students with 
daytime commitments to pursue their nursing education with convenient 
evening classes. They will attend classes and clinical four evenings a week, 
Monday through Thursday. Fridays are open for student support services, 
meetings with faculty, skills practice or studying with peers. We believe this 
format is advantageous for students and will help increase the number of nurses 
in our community. You can learn more about the many options we offer on our 
website at crouse.org/nursing – please share with anyone interested in pursuing 
a career in nursing. Our alumni are our best recruiters!

Finally, College administration, faculty, staff and students are participating in 
a team activity this fall to help the homeless in our area. We will work with the 
local organization, We Rise Above the Streets, where we will make sandwiches 
off campus and distribute to the homeless community at the end of September. 
Prior to this event, we are collecting and assembling donations for basic first aid 
kits to bring along with us to Sandwich Saturday.

Please visit the Pomeroy College of Nursing Facebook and Instagram pages 
for photos and updates on student activities throughout the year. Thank you 
for your continued support of our students and the College. Have a wonderful 
fall season. 
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Greetings from the 
President
Happy Fall everyone! 
First, I want to take 
just a moment to 
introduce myself. 
My name is Olivia 
Barrett; I graduated 
in December of 

2013, and I’m an Oncology Nurse. It 
really is an honor to serve as President 
of the Crouse Hospital Nurses Alumni 
Board, especially during this exciting 
time when the face of nursing is rapidly 
changing. No longer are the days 
where you graduate and you work at 
the hospital on your assigned unit… 
instead, today’s nurses are educators, 
researchers, entrepreneurs, informaticists, 
policy makers, epidemiologists, forensic 
nurses, poison control specialists, advance 
practice providers, and the list goes on 
and on and on...

The explosion of opportunities for nurses 
and the vast impact that nurses have on 
today’s society is only because of the rich 
history that’s shaped nursing into what 
it is today. I’m proud to say, the history 
of nursing has deep roots at Crouse. It 
never fails, every single time I chat with 
other Alumni, I’m amazed at their stories. 
Crouse Nurses have literally touched 
lives all around the world—and that’s 
something to be really proud of.

I can’t tell you how excited I am to work 
with the Alumni. It’s so important to keep 
our spirit alive and to bridge the old and 
the new. I hope this Fall is filled with 
warmth and joy for all!

Olivia Barrett 
(Class of 2013)

News from the College
by Patty Morgan
Dean, Pomeroy College of Nursing 

Patty Morgan

Olivia Barrett

http://crouse.org/nursing
https://www.facebook.com/PomeroyCollegeofNursingatCrouseHospital/
http://crouse.org/nursing/alumni
mailto:Alumni%40crouse.org?subject=
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The 104th Commencement of the 
Pomeroy College of Nursing
Commencement took place on Thursday, May 23 at 2 p.m. at Hendricks 
Chapel on the campus of Syracuse University. The College celebrated 
the accomplishments of 38 December 2018 graduates and 50 graduates 
from the May 2019 class. Additionally, 15 anticipated June 2019 Evening/
Weekend program graduates ceremoniously took part in the celebration. The 
keynote speaker was Sally Manahan, MSN, RN. Sally worked as a nurse and 
faculty member at Crouse Health for more than 30 years and is currently 
the Resident Care Coordinator at Francis House in Syracuse.  Julie Meyers 
Johnson, Class of 1961, presented the Crouse Hospital Nurses Alumni 
Award to Ashlyn David and accepted it on her behalf.  The Crouse Hospital 
Nurses Alumni Award is given to a graduate who exemplifies the profession 
of nursing, in all its many aspects.  “Someone who is caring and competent, 
willing to go toe-to-toe to advocate for a patient, constantly seeking new 
knowledge and skills, not complacent with what is – but envisions what 
could be.” Congratulations, Graduates!
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Congratulations 
to the following students for their induction into the 

fall 2019 class of 
Alpha Delta Nu Nursing Honor Society – 

Delta Zeta Chapter:

Laura Taber – President
Magan Johnson – Vice President

Chelsea Boyce – Co-Secretary
Jennie Wellott – Co-Secretary

Andrea Vono Silver 
Endowment Scholarship
A volleyball tournament, BBQ and fundraiser was 
held on Saturday, Sept. 7, at Sharkey’s Bar & Grill  in 
Liverpool, NY to raise money for an endowment 
scholarship at Pomeroy College of Nursing. For over 
a decade, Andrea (Vono) Silver was a nurse at Crouse. 
In 2016, Andrea lost her three-year battle with cancer 
at the age of 34. Her family and friends wanted to 
honor her and all the patients she served by creating 
a scholarship at PCON, her alma mater. Nursing was 
one of the many joys of her life and the endowment 
scholarship will offer nurses of the future the same 
opportunity and help ease their financial burden.
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The Pomeroy College of Nursing at Crouse Hospital 
held its 2019 Convocation Breakfast on May 23 in 
the Community Room, Marley Education Center. 
Dean Patty Morgan welcomed students and guests. 
Lynne Pelo Shopiro, Class of 1982 and Interim 
Chief Nursing Officer at Crouse Hospital, offered 
her warm remarks.  Julie Steacy and Elizabeth Kapa 

were student speakers. Bridget Knowles Sunkes, 
Class of 2004, was awarded the Exemplary Staff 
Award.  Kathy Sterzer Paolini, Class of 1966, ran the 
Crouse Nurses Alumni Raffle with prizes awarded to 
Christina DeMaio, Morgan Engle and Shaina Foley. 
A delicious breakfast was enjoyed by all. 

BASKET
RAFFLE

The Alumni annual raffle will be held from Monday, October 14 
– Friday, October 18. The raffle tables will be set up in the small 
cafeteria near the outlet hallway. Ticket prices are $1.00 for one 
ticket and $5.00 for six tickets. Payroll deduction can be used 
for Crouse employees. 

The Alumni will have their usual fabulous assortment of lottery 
baskets, including an entertainment basket containing a TV with 
built in Roku, a special new Amazon basket, and many others. 

Sale hours will be from 8 a.m. – 4 p.m., Monday –Thursday and Friday 
from 8 a.m. – noon. Drawing will begin by 12:30 p.m. on Friday. 

Please join us for this special event.

Newsmakers
In July 2019, Betty O’Connor, 
Director of Women’s and 
Infant Services (Class 
of 1980) announced 
that Women’s and Infant 
bereavement services will be 
overseen by Jennifer Cross, 
Class of 1992.

During its 46th annual 
meeting in June, Crouse 
Health Auxiliary honored 
Pomeroy College of 
Nursing student Jennifer 
Cruz with the 2019 Crouse 
Hospital Auxiliary Nursing 
Scholarship.

Convocation 
Breakfast



   Fall 2019 | 5

There are many exciting new changes 
and additions at Crouse, from new 
technology to achievements, as well 
as three new doctors who have begun 
seeing patients. 

Crouse Medical Practice recently 
welcomed three new doctors: Jorge 
Eller, MD; Viren Kaul, MD and Paraskos 
Araouzos, MD. Dr. Eller is a board-

certified, fellowship-trained cerebrovascular and endovascular 
neurosurgeon who joins the Crouse Neurosciences team. 
Dr. Kaul is board-certified in pulmonology and critical care 
medicine and will see patients at Crouse Medical Practice as 
well as serve as a member of the Critical Care Medicine team 
at Crouse Hospital. Dr. Araouzos, known to patients as “Dr. 
Perry,” is a board-certified family medicine doctor who will see 
patients in the Manilius office of Crouse Medical Practice. We 
welcome them all to the Crouse family!

At the hospital, we recently invested $2.5 million in the upgrade 
of our Pediatric Cardiac Catheterization Suite, located in our 
Miron Cardiac Care Center. Crouse is home to the region’s 
only pediatric catheterization program, a partnership with 
Syracuse-based Pediatric Cardiology Associates that provides 
life-saving cardiac care to more than 150 infants, young children 
and teens annually. Work on the upgraded suite includes a new, 
next generation Phillips cardiac biplane system, as well as new 
lighting and increased square footage. The project is expected to 
be completed in November. 

Additional upgrades in the hospital include a new Hologic 3D 
Breast Biopsy Prone System in our Dr. Hadley J. Falk Breast 
Health Center,which is designed to provide more accurate 
diagnoses with patients’ physical and emotional comfort at 
the forefront. During the needle biopsy, the patient is prone, 
or laying down, instead of sitting or standing. Crouse Imaging 

Crouse Health News and Updates
Laurie Clark, Digital and Social Media Coordinator, Crouse Health

Services has also unveiled a new, upgraded MRI system, which 
uses 35 percent less power than previous generation MRI 
systems and provides enhanced imaging quality in less time to 
better meet the needs of our patients and their physicians.

Crouse is also pleased to announce 
that we’ve earned the number 20 spot 
among the 50 employers in NYS best-
liked by their workers, as compiled in 
a new study released today by Forbes. 
This encompasses our 3,150 employees 
at Crouse Hospital, Crouse Medical 
Practice, Crouse Health Foundation and the Pomeroy College 
of Nursing, plus our dedicated providers and volunteers. 

U.S News & World Report has 
recognized Crouse as a ‘Top Hospital’ 
in New York State. The publication 
ranked Crouse as number 25 in the state 
and number two in the Syracuse area, 
nationally ranked for heart failure, colon 
cancer surgery and hip replacement 
surgery. 

In June, Crouse received the Earl G. Graves Corporate Award 
from the NAACP of Syracuse and Onondaga County. Crouse 
President and CEO Kimberly Boynton said: “We feel that 
our commitment to diversity and inclusion, while still in its 
infancy, represents a key differentiator for Crouse Health in 
our community. In fact, the work we have done, and the early 
progress we have made — as recognized by the NAACP — has 
become an integral part of the Crouse culture, which extends 
not only to our employees house wide, but to our patients and 
visitors as well.” 

Stay up to date on Crouse news by visiting crouse.org/news, or 
following us on facebook at facebook.com/CrouseHealth.

Jorge Eller, MD

Laurie Clark

Viren Kaul, MD Paraskos Araouzos, MD

#25 in NYS

TOP

in NEW YORK
EMPLOYERS
50

Spring Luncheon 
2020

The luncheon will be held at Borio's on 
Oneida Lake, Saturday, May 16.

Save the date! We hope you'll join us!!

http://crouse.org/news
http://facebook.com/CrouseHealth
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Class of 1993   
SHEILA KELLY
Neonatology 9 Irv  

Sheila is fantastic with our long term babies 
and absolutely excellent with their parents.  
She is always flexible and positive! She 
adores her growing family. Sheila knits the 
most gorgeous blankets, sweaters and hats 

and bakes the best half-moon cookies.

In addition, we celebrate the induction of the following Alumni 
who were not able to attend:

Class of 1993   
ELIZABETH O’NEIL
6N Irv Neuroscience

She likes to go by “Liz”, her coworkers see 
her as a strong charge nurse and feel that she 
will always help out with anything that they 
need.  They feel she is very passionate about 
our stroke patients and by the end of the 

shift “knows everything” about them. Liz has been a fixture on 6N 
for many, many years and if you look close enough her name, one of 
many, is engraved in the foundation of 6N. 

Class of 2009  
JEANNE O’LEARY
6N Irv Neuroscience

Jeanne has been in different roles in her time 
here at Crouse. She is known by many in 
different departments due to 
being a great phlebotomist.  

She has a wealth of knowledge and she is a 
wonderful addition to 6 North. 

Class of 1990   
SYLVIA AVERY
4S Irving Oncology    

Sylvia is a very private person, yet she is an 
amazing nurse and is wonderful with the 
elderly dementia patients. She has 2 sons 
and grandchildren who she enjoys spending 
time with. Also Sylvia has a love for 

animals; she has 3 dogs, barn cats, chickens, bunnies and a pig. She 
loves to garden and plants both flowers and vegetables. 

Class of 1992 
JACQUELINE CARR
Patient Placement     

Jackie started her career at Crouse Hospital 
on January 18, 1993 after graduating 
from Crouse School of Nursing in the first 
graduating class to receive an Associates of 
Applied Science in Nursing degree. Jackie 

eventually received her BSN from Keuka College. She spent the 
first half of her career in the Recovery Care Center then joined the 
Patient Access team in 2008 as an RN. Today, she works as the 
Charge Nurse in the Transfer Center. 

Jackie works to ensure that all who come into contact with her and 
the team are met with kindness, support, and a dedication to doing 
the right thing. The Transfer Center is often the first experience 
patients and providers have with Crouse Health and Jackie goes 
above and beyond to ensure that their experience is simply the best. 
Jackie has a great sense of humor and not above having a good 
laugh; this is something that’s important when you are working in 
such a fast paced and challenging environment. We are so thankful 
she is on our team! 

Class of 1993   
JANICE COON
Neonatology 9 Irv        

Jan is so completely loving and caring-  a 
proud mom and grandma -   she has 3 
beautiful granddaughters...the third one was 
just born.  Jan is one of our most dedicated 

orientors and mentors and truly loves teaching.  Jan spends her days 
off in her beautiful barn with her beloved horses.

25 Year Club Dinner
The 25 Year Club Dinner was held on Wednesday, May 22, 2019 at Drumlins Country Club, Nottingham Rd, Syracuse. A lively 
social hour preceded dinner and awards. Carrie Berse, President of the Crouse Health Foundation — and a great friend of the 
Crouse Hospital Nurses Alumni Association — was inducted into the 25 Year Club, as well as the following Alumni whose 
colleagues shared these kind tributes:

Camera Shy
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Crouse Hospital 
Nurses Alumni Board

PRESIDENT
Olivia Barrett (2013)

1ST VICE PRESIDENT
David Falci (2009)

2ND VICE PRESIDENT
Joan Greene (‘57)

RECORDING SECRETARY
Jean Young (‘61)

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY/
TREASURER

Julie Johnson (‘61)

NEWSLETTER & ARCHIVES
Ellen Owens (‘09)

DIRECTORS
Shannon Bouchard (2006)

Shana Collins (2010)
Marcia Emond (1966)
Kathy Paolini (1966)

Doris Paul (1961)
Reghan Worden (‘03)

EMERITUS
Janet Dellas (‘51) 

Louise Iannotta (‘61)
Jo Oliva (‘54) 

Jean Serling (‘50) 

Applicant Referral 
Program Still in Place 
by Francine Wojcik, Crouse Hospital 
Recruitment and Retention Coordinator

We continue to aggressively recruit to 
fill open nursing positions. Please keep 
in mind that we still offer the Applicant 
Referral Program. We are always looking 
for innovative ideas and ways to recruit 
talented staff to our hospital. 
If you have ideas, please let 
us know! Contact me at 
(315) 470-8088. Thank you!

We Remember…
RECENTLY DECEASED 

CLASS OF 1944
Verna “Pat” Jorolemon ~ July 10, 2019
Pat graduated from Weedsport High School in 1942 and then 
attended Crouse Irving School of Nursing. Upon graduation, she 
married her husband Art and they went on to celebrate fifty-nine 
years of marriage and the birth of three children. As a nurse, Pat 
worked at the Gibson Home in Weedsport. She also worked part-
time for the family business, Otis Jorolemon and Sons. As an adult, 
Pat was a very active member of the Weedsport Baptist Church. 

CLASS OF 1977
Linda DiBello Grigor ~ June 10, 2019
Linda worked as a Registered Nurse at Crouse Hospital for 42 
years. She started as an aide in the OR. Upon graduation, she was 
a staff RN on 5 memorial which was then a med-surg unit with 
an emphasis on ENT, cardio-pulmonary, and thoracic surgery, 
becoming a med-surg nurse manager. She served in the Army 
Reserves as a lieutenant, learning field training and hospital 
building at a member of the 376th Combat Support Hospital at the 
Fort Drum and Fort Bragg Military Bases. Linda’s remaining years 
were spent as a staff nurse in Crouse’s CTC out-patient area. She 
was a member of Crouse Hospital Auxiliary Board of Directors. 
Diagnosed with cancer, she didn’t let it stop her; she worked and 
traveled and loved her life with her husband and family, living out 
her life in Peterboro, NY.

CLASS OF 2002
Kim D’Eredita Ranucci ~ May 10, 2019
Kim was a graduate of Maria Regina College with an Associate’s 
Degree in Child Development and went on to graduate from the 
Crouse Hospital School of Nursing. She had a passion for caring for 
others and a vivacious personality and used those talents and skills 
in working with the disabled. As her family recounted, it gave her 
great happiness to know that she could make a difference in their 
lives. She is survived by her son and daughter and grandchild. 
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News from the Crouse Health Foundation 
by Carrie Berse, President, Crouse Health Foundation

Carrie Berse

Alumna has Lasting Impact on Her Alma 
Mater and the Nursing Profession
In February of this year, Alumna Wanda D. 
Van Arsdale (Class of 1951) passed away. 

Wanda’s life story is one of hard work and a dream fulfilled, 
thanks to the encouragement of her family and friends.

She grew up on a farm in Pulaski, NY and knew she wanted 
to be a nurse before she graduated high school in 1946. “One 
evening, while I was helping my father feed the cows, I told 

him that I wanted to be a nurse. He 
immediately said, ‘Wanda, there is 
nothing else I would rather have you 
be.’ That was all the encouragement 
I needed.” Wanda first worked in an 
office to save $1,000 to cover tuition, 
fees, uniforms and books at the then 
Crouse-Irving School of Nursing. 

After graduation, she worked in the surgical 
practice of Drs. A.J. and Lyman Spire; she loved being a 
surgical nurse but eventually left to work part-time in Crouse’s 
Emergency Room so she could pursue her BSN degree at 
Syracuse University. In 1961, she became a nursing instructor 
at Crouse; she “retired” in 1986 but continued to work part-
time until 1992. 

For many years, Wanda served on the Crouse Hospital Nurses 
Alumni Board, overseeing the production of the newsletter in 
addition to other responsibilities. She also volunteered in the 
office of today’s Pomeroy College of Nursing. Throughout her 
adult life, Wanda had an impact on the future of the nursing 
profession through her work as an instructor and her support of 
the scholarships funded by Crouse Hospital Nurses Alumni. 

Toward the end of her life, Wanda made plans to bequeath 
assets from her estate to create a permanent fund within 
the Crouse Health Foundation that would provide ongoing 
support for Crouse Hospital and scholarships for Pomeroy 
College of Nursing students. Although no longer with us, 
Wanda’s love of the Crouse organization and the nursing 
profession will continue for perpetuity through the Wanda D. 
Van Arsdale Endowment Fund.

Pomeroy College of Nursing Scholarships
Through the generous support of Crouse Hospital Nurses 
Alumni, sixteen scholarships totaling $8,000 were recently 
given to Pomeroy College of Nursing students for the 2019-
2020 academic year. These awards came from investment 

income earned by the endowed Crouse Hospital Nurses 
Alumni Fund, and recipients were selected by the school 
based on academic achievement and financial need. In January, 
another eight scholarships will be awarded for the 2020 
calendar year in the name of Crouse Hospital Nurses Alumni 
from an outright donation of $5,000 made by the association. 
These “split” scholarship disbursements – academic year versus 
calendar year – represent the College’s goal to have monies 
available for students entering our program in both the fall 
and spring semesters. Our students are deeply grateful for 
this meaningful support, and our heartfelt thanks go to all the 
alumni whose continued involvement and generosity make 
these awards possible.

If you would like to learn more about how you can personally 
assist our students through an outright or estate gift, contact Carrie 
Berse at the Crouse Health Foundation at (315) 470-7004 or 
CarrieBerse@Crouse.org. All information will be provided in 
confidence and with no obligation.

CrouseCares Comprehensive Campaign
The Crouse Health Foundation’s CrouseCares Comprehensive 
Campaign has raised close to $17 million toward a goal of 
$20 million. The first phase of this fundraising effort was 
largely focused on providing support for the establishment of 
the new Pomeroy Emergency Services Department (which 
opened in its entirety in October 2018). Now, our fundraising 
efforts are concentrating on plans for the renovation and 
expansion of the Baker Regional Neonatal Intensive Care Unit 
at Crouse Hospital. More details on this initiative and specific 
opportunities for support will be shared soon. In the meantime, 
to learn more about giving to the campaign, please contact the 
Crouse Health Foundation at (315) 470-7702 or visit crouse.
org/crousecares.

Event Updates
Crouse Health’s 43rd annual Tribute Evening gala will take place 
on Friday, September 20th at 6 pm at the Pirro Convention 
Center at Oncenter in downtown Syracuse. This black-tie 
fundraiser will feature another sold out crowd of close to 1,300 
guests as we honor special Crouse and community friends 
Mary and Jerry Mathews. * The Crouse Hospital Auxiliary’s 
2019 Lights of Love fundraising campaign will begin in 
October, with the lighting of the clock tower to take place on 
Monday, December 2nd at 4:30 pm at the Marley Education 
Center. To give to the campaign, or for a brochure or more 
information, please contact the Auxiliary at (315) 470-7530 or 
CrouseAuxiliary@Crouse.org.

mailto:CarrieBerse@Crouse.org
http://crouse.org/crousecares
http://crouse.org/crousecares
http://CrouseAuxiliary@Crouse.org
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Thank you 
notes from 
scholarship 
recipients
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Spring 2019 Luncheon
The Spring 2019 Luncheon of the Crouse Hospital Nurses Alumni 
Association was held on Saturday, June 8th in the Community 
Room of the Marley Education Center, Crouse Hospital. A 
delicious lunch was enjoyed by all. Susan Stout, Crouse Health 
Foundation Administrative Coordinator – and a great friend of 
the Alumni Association – offered opening remarks. Peter Rochin, 
Class of 1989, was the guest speaker and warmly received. Peter is 
a practicing nurse and clinical research scientist, and the founder of 
Angel Navigators, a health advocacy company in the Washington, 
DC area. He and his wife, Elizabeth Rochin, Class of 1989, live in 
Northern Virginia with their two sons.

Keeping  
our spirit 

alive and 
bridging the old

and the new.
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Send Us Your News!
Name: _________________________________________________ Class:  _______________________ Year:  _________________

Name while attending Crouse Hospital School/College of Nursing: _________________________________________________________

E-mail: _________________________________________________

News to Share:  _____________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Send your news to: 
Crouse Hospital Nursing Alumni Association, 736 Irving Avenue, Syracuse, NY 13210 or email alumni@crouse.org. 

We look forward to hearing from you!

Have You Included the 
Pomeroy College of Nursing at 
Crouse Health in Your Will?
If you have, please let us know. We’d like the 
opportunity to say “thank you.”
For more information on how to make a charitable 
bequest, save on estate taxes, or set up a life income 
plan for a spouse, child or loved one, please contact 
Carrie Berse at the Crouse Health Foundation at 
(315) 470-7004 or carrieberse@crouse.org.
All responses are kept confidential and information is 
provided without obligation.

College of Nursing 
FALL OPEN HOUSES
The Pomeroy College of Nursing at Crouse Hospital 
welcome prospective students to tour the college, meet 
faculty and students and learn more about their many 
options for study on Saturday, Oct. 19, from 10 a.m. to 
noon and Thursday, Nov. 7, from 5 to 7 p.m. 

The formal part of the program will include an overview 
presentation about the college, including information 
about admissions and financial aid. A current student 
panel and a faculty panel will provide an inside look at 
the program and how to succeed as a college of nursing 
student. Attendees will be given tours of the college and 
the opportunity to talk with members of the college’s 
leadership team. Visit crouse.org/openhouse to register.

Alumni 
Recipients of 

The DAISY 
Award

Tabiatha Esperon, Class of 2017, is Crouse Health’s May 2019 
Daisy Award recipient, having been nominated by a patient’s 
family for the care she provided during their mother’s last days of 
life. The family wrote, “She responded quickly and honestly when 
we inquired about our mother’s pain level. She attended to our 
comfort needs while we took turns at Mom’s bedside and rotated 
overnight stays. She always made sure we were taken care of as 
well, while also giving us privacy.”

Loretta Mitchell, Class of 2008, is Crouse Health’s August 2019 
Daisy Award Recipient. Loretta has the distinct honor of having 
been nominated three times in one month. The first nomination 
was from a patient who had knee revision surgery. He said Loretta 
was diligent in explaining medication and understanding his pain 
level. The second nomination was from a patient who was only in 
the hospital for less than 24 hours but was very appreciative of her 
calm, sweet and encouraging nature. Lastly, Loretta was nominated 
by a patient for whom she cared twice; once in 2008 and again 
this year. “Loretta is highly skilled and her depth of knowledge is 
evident. My family and I are grateful,” this patient wrote. 

Congratulations, Tabiatha and Loretta!  

mailto:Alumni%40Crouse.org?subject=
mailto:carrieberse%40crouse.org?subject=
http://crouse.org/openhouse
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